

The **Voice**of Local
Government

2 1 OCT 2014

## Office of the President

In reply please quote our reference; 606176 / WC: NB

14 October 2014

Hon Jay Weatherill MP Premier GPO Box 2343 ADELAIDE SA 5001 DX56201 ADELAIDE Dear Premier 5 ay

## **Board and Committee Update**

I write further to my previous letter regarding your announcement to abolish all boards and committees and our discussions at the recent Premier's State Local Government Forum.

I was pleased to hear your comments that the Premier's State Local Government Forum is outside the boards and committees review and that it will continue. I look forward to further working with you in this a productive and collaborative forum.

I understand that the State Emergency Management Committee which you are directly responsible for has been identified in the category of being 'reclassified'. I am keen to understand your proposals on the future work of this Committee. We believe it provides a valuable input into the management of emergency situations and issues in South Australia.

I look forward to our continuing conversations regarding the Forum and the work of the State Emergency Management Committee.

Kind regards

Mayor David O'Loughlin President

Telephone: 8224 2022

Email: lgapresident@lga.sa.gov.au

PREM14D03608.2



Mayor David O'Loughlin President Local Government Association of South Australia GPO Box 2693 ADELAIDE SA 5001

Dear Mayor O'Loughlin

Thank you for your letter of 14 October 2014 to the Premier of South Australia, the Hon Jay Weatherill MP, about Boards and Committee Reform.

Your letter is currently receiving attention.

Yours sincerely

Premier's Correspondence Unit Office of the Premier

22 October 2014